

NEW BEDFORD PUBLIC SCHOOLS

PAUL RODRIGUES ADMINISTRATION BUILDING
455 COUNTY STREET
NEW BEDFORD, MASSACHUSETTS 02740
www.newbedfordschools.org

(508) 997-4511

"We are committed to developing a community of learners who are academically proficient, demonstrate strong character and exhibit self-confidence."

KAREN A. TREADUP

ANDREW O'LEARY
ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT
OF FINANCE & OPERATIONS

HEATHER EMSLEY EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF HUMAN CAPITAL SERVICES

JENNIFER FERLAND
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF
STRATEGIC INITIATIVES & PARTNERSHIPS

SANDRA FORD
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF
SPECIAL EDUCATION & STUDENT SERVICES

SONIA WALMSLEY EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF EDUCATIONAL ACCESS & PATHWAYS

Dear New Bedford Public Schools Parents/Guardians:

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health announced that the influenza vaccine will now be required for all children, aged 6 months and older, attending Massachusetts child care, pre-school, kindergarten, K-12, and colleges and universities. Students will be expected to have received a flu vaccine by **December 31, 2020,** for the 2020-2021 influenza season, unless either a medical or religious exemption is provided. This documentation must be provided to the school nurse.

Please note that elementary and secondary students in districts and schools using a remote education model are not exempt. Students in Cohort D are still required to receive the flu vaccine by **December 31**, **2020**. Please refer to the website below for additional information.

https://www.mass.gov/news/flu-vaccine-now-required-for-all-massachusetts-school-students-enrolled-in-child-care-pre

The health services department is working with local pharmacies and public health agencies to provide flu clinics for our families and help get this requirement met. Please schedule appointments now by contacting your pediatrician, local pharmacy, or visiting the NBPS website or Facebook Page for more information on upcoming flu clinics.

http://www.newbedfordschools.org https://www.facebook.com/NewBedfordPublicSchools/

Thank You and Stay Safe,

Wanda Nunes Supervisor of Health Services 508-997-4511 X30510

